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IMPORTANT DATES   
 Time Details 

MARCH   

Friday 22nd  3.00pm 
9.00am 

Assembly-Margaret O’Rourke badge presentation 
Book Club closes 

Thursday 28th  6.00pm OSLE Fundraising dinner at Bendigo Stadium 

Sunday 31st  9.00am-1.00pm Bushland-Large working bee 

APRIL   

Tuesday 2nd-Wednesday 3rd  TBC Grade 3/4 Swan Hill Camp Rooms 15A & 15B 

Wednesday 3rd-Thursday 4th TBC Grade 3/4 Swan Hill Camp Rooms 4, 14A, 14B 

Friday 5th  9.00am 
2.00pm 
2:30pm 

Easter Raffle drawn 
Assembly 
Last day of Term 1- early dismissal 

Monday 22nd  All Day Easter Monday Public Holiday 

Tuesday 23rd   9.00am First day of Term 2 

Thursday 25th  All Day Anzac Day Public Holiday 

Monday 29th – Wednesday 1st May  TBC Scholastic School Book Fair 

Tuesday 30th   
9.00-11.00am 
12.00-2.00pm 
 

Cross Country – Ken Wust Oval  
Grades 3-6 
Prep-Grade 2 
 

MAY   

Thursday 9th  Various School Photo Day 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Principal: Jo Menzel 

School Council President: Joan O’Brien 

PFA President: Renee Selkrig 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 

~OUR VALUES~ 
 

Kind 
I understand that 
everyone is different 
I co-operate 
I respect myself, 
others and the 
environment 
I am community 
minded 
I belong 
 
 

Curious 
I am a learner 
I seek knowledge 
I ask questions 
I explore and wonder 
I create 
 
 
 

Brave 
I am honest 
I am independent 
I have high 
expectations 
I am resilient 
I am open to 
feedback 
 
 
 

 

 
 

   

Our Vision: 
QHPS students are empowered to be 
engaged learners. Our community 
fosters a culture of respect and 
belonging. 

2019 TERM DATES 
Term 1 January 30 – April 5 
Term 2 April 23 –June 28 
Term 3 July 15 – September 20 
Term 4 October 7 – December 20 

 
 
 
 

 

Reminder:  
Margaret O’Rourke badge presentation at assembly 
this Friday 22nd March starting at 3.00pm. 
Save the date: Sunday 31st March 9.00-1.00pm 
Bushland Working Bee with a free sausage sizzle at 
the conclusion. 
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Dear Parents and Carers, 

VALUES IN ACTION – EVERYONE LOVES A STORYTELLER! 
In a world of sound bites and half-formed ideas expressed quickly in electronic formats, reading aloud to children 
not only helps them to slow down, but it also intensifies their classroom experience by providing opportunities for 
interaction with the story and the storyteller. They really benefit from hearing complete ideas, expressed with 
originality and with attention to the literary language of the text. 
 
Clare D, mother of Wes, Fraser and Zoe, has a passion for literature and books and has kindly offered to read 
stories and sing interactive songs with our Prep students during their library time.  The children (and a couple of 
other wonderful parent helpers) sat enthralled as they became absorbed in the narrative flow of the different 
stories. They made predictions about how the characters might be feeling and what might happen in the story. The 
engagement and interaction was fantastic to witness. 
 
When I asked the students how Clare was demonstrating our school values, they said that she was being kind for 
sharing her time with them, and they also said that she was brave for trying something new with them.  I was very 
impressed with their observations and their understanding of what each of the values mean. 
Clare has declared herself brave enough to come back and do it all again!  A big thank you Clare.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

BULLYING, NO WAY! 
Last Friday was the National Day of Action against Bullying and Violence.  In total, 5,726 Australian schools with 
over 2.4 million students took action in their communities to say no to bullying. Students at Quarry Hill Primary 
School did some really interesting and creative projects that covered the following areas: 
 
1. What is bullying /cyberbullying? 
2. Who is involved in bullying? 
3. What are the different types of bullying? 
 
Grade 5 boys, Oscar G and Jacob W shared with me the work they did creating digital presentations using Minecraft 
and Pivot Animator. Both presentations required the boys to write code for the animation. Coding is now 
considered an important component of our curriculum, and whilst it may not always be easily understood by those 
that are not ‘digital natives’ (me), the really cool thing is that coding requires students to collaborate with each 
other to help solve problems effectively and productively. This really fits in with our value of being curious. I was 
very impressed with what the two boys showed me.   The anti-bullying message also reminds us to be both brave 
and kind to make sure everyone feels safe and valued.   
 
CYBER-SAFETY 
It is also a timely reminder of the risks that social media can present. Social media has some great benefits, but it 
can also include the concerning aspect of cyber-bullying, access to age inappropriate content and online predators. 
For this reason, it is important to highlight the fact that all social media platforms have recommended age 
restrictions. Please see the information below that lists the age a student must be to sign up to an account for some 
of the common apps. For a full list please visit: https://www.esafety.gov.au/esafety-information/games-apps-and-
social-networking 

https://www.esafety.gov.au/esafety-information/games-apps-and-social-networking
https://www.esafety.gov.au/esafety-information/games-apps-and-social-networking
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APP, AGE, DESCRIPTION  
Instagram (13 years) is all about sharing images/videos from a mobile device. It can be accessed from a computer. 
A lot of chatting happens under the images.  
 
Snapchat (13 years) allows users to share photos, videos, texts and drawings. Once a message or photo is sent, it 
disappears from the receiver’s phone after a few seconds.  
 
Facebook (13 years) allows a user to create a profile, upload photos/videos, send messages and connect with 
others by sending requests.  
 
Twitter (13 years) is a crossover between blogging and instant messaging. A user sends out short messages called 
tweets.  
 
Youtube (13 years) is a platform to discover and share videos. It allows people to connect and inform others.  
 
There is no real way to enforce the age access of these sites as anyone can alter their year of birth, so we ask that 
you continue to monitor what your children are accessing at home and have regular conversations about what they 
are doing and who they are interacting with online. Being informed is one of our greatest tools to keeping on top of 
any concerning behaviour. 
 
SCHOOL COUNCIL 2019 
Last night we had our School Council AGM. I am very pleased to announce that Joan O’Brien 
was elected as President for 2019.  She will be ably supported by the Vice President, Michelle 
Grose.  I know that both of these people will confidently represent the school in the wider 
community and will be prepared to champion the school, the students and the staff.  
 
The President and Vice President both have a strategic role to play in representing the vision 
and the purpose of the school. Their duties include: 

 Developing and working with the community towards a shared vision for the school 

 Actively participating in the core review panel in the school’s four-year review cycle 

 Endorsing key school planning and reporting documents on behalf of the council 

 Being an effective spokesperson and advocate for the School Council 

 Chairing meetings of School Council 

 Representing the School Council in public forums with the principal 

 Promoting the school and its principal to the community. 

 

Congratulations, and thanks also goes to Jessica Ireland who will be the Minutes Secretary. We also welcome 

Hamish Riley onto the Finance and Accountability team. Hamish will join Justin Clark as our parent representatives 

in this group. 

We are fortunate that our other parent representatives, Carlene Egan and Scott Langan are actively involved in 

other School Council sub-committees and school community groups which helps provide a great conduit between 

home, school and the wider community.  Along with our Department of Education and Training (DET) members, we 

have a wonderful mix of expertise and energy.  Thank you to everyone involved. 

FUNDRAISING DINNER FOR OVERSEAS LEARNING EXPERIENCE 2019  
The Overseas Learning Experience (OSLE) team will be holding a fundraising dinner on Thursday, March 28th at the 
Bendigo Stadium, 134 Marong Road, West Bendigo. 30% of each adult meal price will be donated to the OSLE team. 
All families are cordially invited. We would love as many people as possible to dine with us on the night.  
A Facebook event has been created and the link is as follows: 

https://m.facebook.com/events/370353813801583/?acontext=%7B%22ref%22%3A%222%22%2C%22ref_dashboar

d_filter%22%3A%22hosting%22%2C%22action_history%22%3A%22null%22%7D&ref=bookmarks 

 
 

Joan 

Michelle 

https://m.facebook.com/events/370353813801583/?acontext=%7B%22ref%22%3A%222%22%2C%22ref_dashboard_filter%22%3A%22hosting%22%2C%22action_history%22%3A%22null%22%7D&ref=bookmarks
https://m.facebook.com/events/370353813801583/?acontext=%7B%22ref%22%3A%222%22%2C%22ref_dashboard_filter%22%3A%22hosting%22%2C%22action_history%22%3A%22null%22%7D&ref=bookmarks
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EARLY DISMISSAL ON THE LAST DAY OF TERM  
Term 1 concludes on Friday April 5th. The PFA Easter Raffle major prize winners will be drawn at a short assembly at 
9.00am. The final assembly for Term 1 will begin at 2.00pm with the students being dismissed at the earlier time of 
2.30pm. 
Have a great week. 
 
Jo Menzel 
Principal 
 
STUDENT ACHIEVEMENT AWARDS 
KIND 
Ebony-Rose B (Room 9)  for showing good manners and being kind to others. 
CURIOUS 
Ava L (Room 15A) for using amazing vocabulary in her writing. 
Seth S (Room 14A) for using the non-fiction section of the Library to research a topic of interest. 
Xanthe T (Room 12A) for her ongoing efforts to include ambitious vocabulary in her writing. 
Esther J (Room 10B) for consistently producing work of an excellent standard. 
Campbell T (Room 10A) for curiously investigating his new spelling words and learning their 

meaning. 
Lila P (Room 1) for adding detail to her recount writing. 
Noah B (Room 6) for listening to feedback to improve his responses in reading 

workshop activities. 
Eva K (Room 8) for using a conjunction in her sentence to extend her weekend recount. 
Drolma L (Room 4) for asking questions to clarify her learning. 
 
BRAVE 
Jonty V (Room 7)  for mastering automatic recall of doubles to 10. 
Marli G (Room 14B)  for taking on feedback during writing and applying it! 
Zofia K (Room 12B)  for taking risks in your multiplication calculations. Great work! 
Luciana C (Room 5) for using different strategies in her reading and taking on all 

feedback with a smile. 
 
GRADE 3/4 CAMP TO SWAN HILL 
Grade 3/4 camp this year will be to Swan Hill Pioneer Settlement.  
This is an overnight camp where the children will undertake activities to develop their understanding of the life of 
Australia’s early pioneers. The cost of the camp is $135.00 ($85.00 if you have already paid the deposit) and 
payments are due today Wednesday 20th March 2019. There will be a final note go home next week with some 
reminders. Please return all camp forms as soon as possible. 
 
Camp dates:  Rooms 15A & 15B  Tuesday 2nd - Wednesday 3rd April 2019 
           Rooms 4, 14A & 14B Wednesday 3rd – Thursday 4th April 2019 
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WANTED      

The Kitchen Garden group are still looking for a blender 
which does not need to be working. If you have one that 
you would like to donate to the school please let us 
know.  
Craig Harrop 
 
BUSHLAND MEANDERINGS BY ROOM 6 
In Writing we have been learning how to describe things and 
use conjunctions to make our sentences more interesting. We 
went down to the bushland to write our descriptions. 
 
The bushland is a space at Q.H.P.S. 
Cockroaches and sticks can be found there. 
It is hot and dusty. 
Amelia C 
 
The bushland is a space at Q.H.P.S. 
What I like about the bushland are the rocks but it’s dusty too! 
I like the bushland because it has lots of cool shady trees. 
Tom R 
 
The bushland is a really dusty place because it has lots of dirt! 
It is a fun place to play because you can build bases! 
The bushland is a fun place to play hide and seek because it 
has lots of hiding spaces! 
I like the bushland because it has lots of trees. 

Eddie H 
 
The bushland is colourful however my favourite thing of all are the branches. 
The bushland has a green shed but behind the shed it’s very rocky. 
The bushland is kind of split in half, shady and not shady. 
I like the bushland because it has great sticks to play with! 
Ellen M.W 

BOOKCLUB 
Issue 2 of Scholastic Book Club is due Friday 22nd March. No late orders will be accepted.  
To order the books online and pay with your credit card via the LOOP facility visit 
https://mybookclubs.scholastic.com.au/Parent/Login.aspx  
The LOOP facility eliminates the need to put your credit card number on the order form and/or handover cash. 
For paper copy book orders please include your child’s name and classroom, room number and teacher on the top 
of the form and return to office with correct payment by due date. 
Thanks  
Jane 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://mybookclubs.scholastic.com.au/Parent/Login.aspx
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NEXT MEETING 
The next PFA meeting will be Friday 22nd March at 9.00am in the multipurpose building. 
We extend an invitation to all within the school community and look forward to seeing anyone wishing to join as 
we discuss this year’s calendar of events. 
 

What’s coming up courtesy of the PFA? 
 
Easter Raffle-Prizes Drawn  Friday 5th April  9.00am-Assembly Last day of Term 1  
 
Easter Raffle:  The ever so popular Easter raffle is in full swing for 2019, baskets are ready for donations, students 
excitement levels are raising with the prelude to Easter chocolate in every home. This years raised funds will go 
towards a much needed Shade Sail for one of our sandpits. 
If you are able to assist in any way please let Rachele Bertuch or Renee Selkrig know as every bit of help is most 
welcome and we are always looking for extra hands to help with the collection and storage of donations. 
Each year we ask families to donate one item. These items can be chocolate Easter eggs/bunnies, Easter crafts or 
activity packs, Easter bunny stuffed toys, ears or novelty items that can be placed in the baskets located in your 
child’s classroom. Donations will be collected and used to create prizes with 10 major prizes being drawn at a 
special assembly and up to 90 further prizes being drawn following the assembly and presented to each classroom  
for teachers to hand out at end of school day. 
Ticket books have been distributed to each family. These books contain a total of 10 tickets at $2.00 each. Please 
use both sides of the ticket book and be sure to write the students name and room number clearly on tickets. 
Further ticket books are available at the office. 
Please return all tickets (sold or unsold) with money 
to the office by Thursday 4th April. 
If you sell a ticket to someone who is not a student 
at QHPS PLEASE write the name & room number of 
the student who will be collecting the prize on the 
day. 
ALL PRIZES MUST BE COLLECTED ON THE DAY.  
   
BECOME A MEMBER: The PFA would like to extend 
an invitation to all members of our school 
community to join PFA. Your involvement can be 
small or large, but together we can create an 
amazing community for our children. Votes during 
meetings are open to paid members only. For a 
small fee of 50 cents you will have the right to vote 
on all PFA matters. 
Come along to our next meeting Friday 22nd March 
at 9.00am at the Multipurpose Room or in the 
meantime see the office for a membership form. 
Membership provides members the opportunity to 
assist and contribute to the life of the school and 
education of their children. We actively encourage 
your input and look forward to contributing to the 
wellbeing of the school community together. 
 
 
 
 
 

P.F.A News 
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SECOND HAND UNIFORM 
The second had uniform shop will be open on Fridays from 3.30pm-3.45pm and again during the cake and cuppa 
catch up on Thursday mornings from 8.45am-10.00am. As our weather is beginning to change we welcome all to 
come down to the multi-purpose room and pick up a bargain with each item just 50cents. We welcome all 
donations. 
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